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March 30, 2020

Mr. Bruce Braswell
Marsh Lumber Company
6™ Avenue

Pamplico, SC 29583

Re: Investigation Report dated February 25, 2020
Marsh Lumber Company Site
Florence County
Voluntary Cleanup Contract 16-5858-RP
File #414343

Dear Mr. Braswell:

The South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control (Department) has
reviewed the investigation report. The following comments were generated during this review:

1. The Department is requesting future reports include historical groundwater levels and
field sampling notes.

2. The Department concurs with Marsh Lumber that the pentachlorophencl (PCP)
concentrations are on a declining trend.

3. Since the bio-sparging remediation is ongoing and PCP concentrations are declining,
the Department is requesting a meeting following the next three groundwater
sampling events to determine the path forward for the Feasibility Study.

4. The Department is requesting additional surface water sampling locations along the
former storm drain line. Please submit a sampling work plan in thirty (30) days to my
attention.

The semi-annual groundwater monitoring report should be submitted, to my attention, on or
before May 30, 2020. Please feel free to contact me with any questions or comments at (803)
898-0722 or at kuhnkm@dhec.sc.gov.

Sincerely,

Kimberly Kuhn, Project Manager
State Voluntary Cleanup Program
Bureau of Land and Waste Management

S.C. Department of Health and Environmental Control
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CC:

Lucas Berresford, BLWM

Bruce Crawford, BOW

Buck Graham, Pee Dee District EQC-Florence

Mr. Ed Henriques, P.G., S&ME, 8646 W. Market St., Suite 105, Greensboro, SC 27410
Mr. John Whitehead, P.G., 301 Zima Park Drive, Spartanburg, SC 29301

William Bumgarner, Marsh Furniture Company, P.O. Box 870, High Point, NC 27261
File #414343



